
 

 

 OXFORD DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL RINGERS 

NORTH BUCKS BRANCH 

MINUTES OF BUSINESS MEETING 

Held at Olney on Saturday 18th November 2017 

 

Chairman’s Welcome 

 

The chairman, Graham Bartholomew, welcomed everyone to the meeting which was a short 

business meeting to discuss the grant application from Simpson. 

 

Grant Application from Simpson 

 

The secretary, Gary Reading, explained that the eligible work at Simpson was for the removal of bird 

fouling, installation of galvanised steel mesh to five windows and the treatment of woodworm.  The 

total cost of this work was £1,200 and under the rules of the bell fund this would be eligible for a 

grant of £50 + 1%, i.e. £62, and the officers had recommended that this grant should be approved. 

 

There were no questions raised by those members who were present.  Approval of the grant was 

proposed by Roger Gay and seconded by Martin Petchey and approved by all members present. 

 

Social 

 

The chairman noted that the Christmas Social was on Saturday 9th December at Shenley, starting at 

16:30. 


